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Legislative Services Division

City Hall - 4th Floor

117 West Duval Street

Jacksonville, Florida  32202

              RESOLUTION 2019-57


NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

You have received this notice because you are either: an applicant; spoke to or petitioned the JHPC; a representative of a registered neighborhood association or CPAC; or a person/entity owning land within a 350-foot radius of the property location described in the text below.

The Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission denied the application of owner Jerry Rodriguez, for a Certificate of Appropriateness ("COA") seeking to paint unpainted masonry at 1232 N. Laura Street.
A public hearing on this application will be in the City Council Chamber, 1st Floor of City Hall, St. James Building, 117 West Duval Street, Jacksonville, Florida, as follows: 

Land Use & Zoning Committee
Tuesday            April 2, 2019                 5:00 P.M.

(Procedure: All testimony will be heard, and this committee recommends a proposed final action to the full City Council. The Planning and Development Department and applicant/representative should be present with information.)

Application Numbers:
COA-18-21264
Resolution Number:
2019-57
Date Appeal Filed:
December 26, 2018
Location of Property:
1232 N. Laura Street
Copies of the application, Planning and Development Department’s staff reports and public comments are maintained by the Department and the City Council Legislative Services Division and are open to public inspection. All interested persons wishing to submit testimony, written comments or other evidence relative to this application should submit same to the City Council Legislative Services Division and/or appear at the public hearing. Citizen input at the public hearing is encouraged by the city. 

Any person who anticipates an appeal of the decision made by the City Council’s LUZ Committee or the City Council with respect to any matter considered at these meetings or who may decide to appeal such decisions will need a record of the proceedings, and for such purposes of appeal may need to ensure that verbatim records of the proceedings are made. This record will need to include the testimony and evidence upon which the decision is based. 

For additional information on this application, please call Legislative Services at 904-630-1404.
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